
COLUMBIAN CENTER

507.451.6103
KC LOUNGE

BAR BINGO
Every Tuesday in the
Lounge at 7:00 p.m.

Open: Mon-Sat 3:30-12:30
Happy hour Mon-Fri 4 - 6

Free Hors d’oeuvres during
Friday happy hour.

Member discount for Hall rental.

820 Elm Avenue South
P.O. Box 623

Owatonna, MN 55060

Owatonna

Council 945

Officers’ Meeting - KC Hall,
First Wednesday  7:30 p.m.
General Meeting - KC Hall,

Second Wednesday  7:30 p.m.
Fourth Degree Meeting - KC Hall,

Fourth Wednesday  7:30 p.m.

OFFICERS’ MEETING

Wednesday, March 6
KC Hall

Meeting - 7:30 p.m.
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COUNCIL MEETINGS

KC WEBSITE
visit our website

www.kofccouncil945.org

MARCH
2019

The Key
to greater Council unity.

COMING EVENTS

GENERAL MEETING

Wednesday, March 13

March 6 - Officers’ and
  Gambling Meeting
  KC Hall - 7:30 p.m.
March 8 - Benefit Lenten
  Fish Dinner
  KC Hall - 5:00 - 7:00 p.m.
  Owatonna Catholic Daughters
  of the Americas
 March 11- Building Meeting
  KC Hall - 7:00 p.m.
March 13 - General Meeting
  KC Hall  Program - 7:30 p.m.
March 15 - Benefit Lenten
  Fish Dinner
  KC Hall - 5:00 - 7:00 p.m.
  Medford Knights of Columbus
  & Catholic Daughters
March 17- Benefit Breakfast
  St. Mary’s School
  8:00 a.m. -12:00 p.m.
  for St. Mary’s Music Boosters
  & 4-H Purple Ribbon Club
March 22 - Benefit Lenten
  Fish Dinner
  KC Hall - 5:00 - 7:00 p.m.
  St. Vincent de Paul Society &
  K of C Council 945
March 27 - Fourth Degree
  KC Hall -  6:00 - 7:00 pm
 "Build your own taco bar” for
 members & guest
 Members only meeting after meal
March 29 - Benefit Lenten
  Fish Dinner
  KC Hall - 5:00 - 7:00 p.m.
  Grandparents For Education
  & Senior Place

TUESDAY NIGHT AT THE CLUB
Serving BLTs and soup every Tuesday in March

5:45 - 6:45 p.m. in the Lounge.

March 17

April 7

May 5

KNIGHTS OF COLUMBUS
BENEFIT BREAKFAST SCHEDULE

2018-2019
St. Mary’s Music Boosters &
4-H Purple Ribbon Club
St. Vincent DePaul Society &
Hospitality House
Owatonna Clay Target Team

BAR TRIVIA
Get your team of one to four together to play
trivia, every Saturday in March, at the KC Hall at
4:00 p.m. Weekly winners receive a $25.00
bar tab.

“KC Omelet Breakfasts”
  The Twins omelet -  ham & cheese
  The Viking omelet -  ham & cheese,
          with sauteed onions, red & green peppers
  The Wild omelet  -  cheese,
          with sauteed onions, red & green peppers
  Each served with pancakes or French Toast,
   milk and coffee

“KC Country Breakfast”
Pancakes or French toast; ham or sausage,
eggs - scrambled or fried-to-order, milk, & coffee

All with table service - delicious food served
hot from the grill to your table.

BENEFIT BREAKFAST
for

St. Mary’s Music Boosters
& 4-H Purple Ribbon Club

Sunday, March 17, 8:00 a.m.- 12:00 p.m.
at St. Mary’s School

$6.50 Advance, $7.00 At the door, Free under 6
All are welcome!

Featuring the delicious
KC Country Breakfasts & KC three egg omelets.

ST. PATRICK’S DAY CORNED BEEF
AND CABBAGE DINNER

Saturday, March 16
Serving our famous Corned Beef & Cabbage

meal from 6:30 p.m. till gone - $8.00 per person

MARCH MADNESS
Stop by the Club and catch the NCAA hoops
action. Chances to win great prizes. Stop by the
Club for details. Picks need to be made by
March 20. Starts on March 21.

Serving gumbo in the Lounge from
5:30 - 6:30 p.m.

Hurricane drink specials & beads.

FAT TUESDAY - MARCH 5

Friday, March 1 -  6:30 - 7:30 p.m.
Burger baskets served in the Lounge.

LAST CALL FOR MEAT ON FRIDAYS

Saturday, March 30
Social - 5:30 p.m.    Banquet - 6:30 p.m.

Speaker and program to follow.
Call Mark at 451-6103 for details.

FISHING BANQUET

Sunday, March 31
Sacred Heart Church - 10:00 a.m. Mass

CORPORATE COMMUNION
SAVE THE DATE

CELEBRATION OF SERVICE
Join us on April 27th for the

Knights of Columbus Council 945
“Celebration of Service”

(Formerly the Awards Banquet)
Speaker will be Joe Schmit,

sports anchor at KSTP
Details to follow.

Program - 7:30 p.m.
Our speakers will be Karen Spielman and

Jeff Hall from the Night of Knights
auction committee.



Grand Knight’s Message by Dan SawyerMembership by LaVerne Klecker

Aid & Assistance by Greg Nelson

Les Abraham, Dan Bauer, Julie Bauer, John Berning, Ted Blockey,
Bruce Born, Barb Claeys, Mark Cunningham, Margaret Deml,
Jack Dillemuth, Marilyn Dillemuth, Lois Doyle, Jan Fandel,
Jim Gleason, Terri Grose, Otto Havelka, Rose Hoffman, Lorraine Jirele,
Harlan Kern, Tom Kingsley, Jim Klecker, Larry Klocek, Marlys Knight,
Jeff Kramer, Bev Macht, Gil Mamer, Mary Mamer, Msgr. James McCauley,
Mary Meixner, Suzanne Miedema, Father Ed Mountain, Dorothy Mulert,
Darlene Mumm, Willard Peterson, Karen Pirkl, Kevin Raney,
Steve Roden, Pat Rose, Paul Schneider, Ivan Snorek, Jeanine Snyder,
Duane Spindler, Eugene Spindler, Dick Thamert, Garrett Thigpen,
Mary Lou Thurnau, Joe Wagner,  Eric Wandersee, Gary Wandrey,
Jerry Weber, Jim Wiggins, Irene Wierzbinski, Jim Wierzbinski,
Shirley Wierzbinski, Steve Wiese, and Tim Ziemke.
IN MEMORY
Please remember in your prayers the following individuals and
their families:
Sir Brother Knight Dave Fandel passed away on January 27.
Joan Thompson, mother-in-law of Brother Knights Scott
Holzerland and George Wacek, passed away on January 31.
If anyone knows of a Brother Knight who is sick or injured, please
call Greg Nelson at  (507) 676-1748.

Please remember in your prayers and thoughts all of our
sick or injured members of the Knights of Columbus and
their families. Let’s also offer up prayers for all deceased
members and their families.
The KCs’ prayers and good wishes go out to:

Brother Knight John Rice, brother of Sir Brother Knight Tim Rice,
is having heart surgery.
Let us be united in prayer for those facing ongoing challenges...

HELP WANTED
We are still in great need of an Advocate, Insurance Agent, Life
Director, and Outside Guard. Please contact Dan Sawyer
at (612) 840-6608.

Brother Knights,
Enough Time

Who hasn’t said, “I just don’t have enough time?” I know I certainly
have. It never seems like I’m able to get through everything I would
like to in a day. Many of us have heard this from our children when
they don’t finish something they were supposed to accomplish.
Most of us parent, have probably used the line, “Well, you’ll just
have to make time!”
This is the situation we are in. Many of us may feel like they just
can’t get it all done. Knowing how our time flies and all that goes
with this, it is important that we take the time to help others and to
really live out our Faith and Mission, as Knights. What it comes
down to is that others need our time more than we do.
Although we are certainly not perfect here, it continues to amaze me
just how generous Owatonna residents are. Sir Knight Bill Lawrence
and his family have held the Andrew Lawrence Chili Cook-Off for 15
years and our Brother Knights and others continue to step up and
help, raising money for scholarships in Andrew’s name and our town
shows up in numbers to support. Knowing our time is limited, as we
learned from our General Insurance Agent at our February General
Meeting, it is important to be sure we are protecting our families and
the Insurance program offers some great options to help. If you
haven’t already, plan some time to connect with Ben Schleicher or
Steve Winkels.
In March, our Fourth Degree Knights will start the Lenten Fish
Dinners, each with its own beneficiaries. Our Council is working with
St. Vincent de Paul as beneficiaries, on the 22nd of March, so we are
counting on you all to help, sell tickets, or at least show up to eat.
Also, in March, we will be kicking off our new Knights Visiting
Knights Program.What better use do we have for an hour or two
than visiting with one of our Brother Knights who is no longer able
to get out to Mass or Council events? See announcements in this
month’s Key and coming soon about our Celebration of Service
Banquet and the Tootsie Roll Drive, coming up in April.
As things continue to get busy through the Fraternal Year, be sure to
take the time to pray for the strength to change, to give freely of our
time and to have fun together, in serving others.
Vivat Jesus!

We will be having a First Degree initiation in the near future at the
KC Hall in Owatonna. We need to recruit 29 more new members to
be eligible for Star Council. If you need any help in signing up your
new member give me a call at (507) 451-4102. Don’t wait any longer,
call, and visit your prospective member today. Explain our
Council’s accomplishments and invite them to join us, they will
thank you.
The members in the KCs who are involved in our projects have a
lot of enthusiasm and enjoy the projects that they participate in.
We need to continue to sign up new members to provide us with
new ideas for projects that we could bring into our Council.
All members have recently received their new 2019 dues statement.
Please get your dues paid as soon as you can. We need the money
from our dues to make ends meet for our Council expenses.
If you have any questions, please call me at (507) 451-4102 or my
cell phone (507) 456-6738.

HABITAT FOR HUMANITY
Next date to work on the house in Claremont is Saturday, March
9th.  Let Dan Sawyer know you are coming:
dsawyer70@gmail.com  612-840-6608 mobile or 507-451-2185 home.
Meet at the Hall at 8:30 a.m. for a 9 a.m. start.  No experience or
tools needed but dress for the weather.

1st-3rd Degree Lenten Fish Dinner is March 22nd.  Please contact
Dan Sawyer for tickets for you and to sell.  This raises funds for our
Council’s Charitable Activities.

LENTEN FISH DINNER

SCHOLARSHIPS
Andrew Lawrence Memorial Scholarship and William Warner
Scholarship Applications are due March 1st.  Be sure to check the
Owatonna High School Website for more details.

SUPREME CONVENTION
Minneapolis, August 3 - 8

Need volunteers for many roles.
A combined Chorus will be led by Brother Knight Stephen Nelson
and is slated to sing at the Basilica of St. Mary’s for the first Mass
of the Convention. Seeking additional voices!

ONLINE MEMBERSHIP
Know someone who is too busy to join right now? Introduce them
to Online Membership.  Become an online member now and decide
to join the Council later through an Exemplification.  Share with
men of our parishes. Learn more at KofC.org/JoinUs.

For people with Developmental Disabilities
Collected funds are disbursed to local organizations, with the exception
of a small percentage (5%), which helps fund the Fall Classic Special

Olympic events held in the Twin Cities.
Friday, Saturday, & Sunday - Apr. 26, 27, and 28

TOOTSIE ROLL FUNDRAISER



BENEFIT LENTEN FISH DINNERS
Every Friday during Lent  -  5:00 - 7:00 p.m. served in the KC Hall and Lounge

Fried or Baked Fish Plate, whipped potatoes with country gravy, vegetable, cole slaw, roll, milk, & coffee
Presale tickets -$10.00, $11.00 at the door   -   Kids under six eat free

All you care to eat.

March 8
March 15
March 22
March 29
April 5
April 12
April 19

Owatonna Catholic Daughters of the Americas
Medford Knights of Columbus & Catholic Daughters
St. Vincent de Paul Society & KC Council 945
Grandparents For Education & Senior Place
Civil Air Patrol and Relay For Life
Msgr. Henry Speck Assembly & Sacred Heart Music Ministry & St. Joseph Music Ministry
Izaak Walton League

2019 Beneficiaries

2019 KNIGHTS OF COLUMBUS COUNCIL #945 DONATIONS

St. Mary's School received a $7,925.00 donation from Council
945, proceeds from a benefit breakfast and charitable gaming.
From left: Grand Knight Dan Sawyer, Chaplain Fr. James
Starasinich, and Principal Jen Swanson.

Helping provide shelter to homeless men in Owatonna,
Hospitality House has helped men to have a roof over their
head and get back on their feet. Pictured on left: Grand
Knight Dan Sawyer and Board Chair of Hospitality House
Brother Knight Pete Connor.

KNIGHTS OF COLUMBUS DISTRICT 32 FREE THROW CHAMPIONSHIP
The winners at the Regional Basketball Free Throw Competition, Tuesday, February 19, at St. Mary’s School.

Girls:
9 year old: Payhten Busho (Owatonna)
11 year old: Preslee Hodgman (Owatonna)
12 year old: Savanha Hofbauer (Owatonna)
13 year old:  Kennedy Hodgman (Owatonna)

A special thanks to all of the volunteers: Diane Skala, Joe Herzog, Kevin Herzog, John Connor, Gary Sanford, Dan Sawyer,
Ron Blakstad, Tony David, Rich Gerdts, and St Mary’s School and staff for gym accommodations.

Boys:
9 year old: Owen Honstad (Waseca)
10 year old: Landon Seiler (Medford)
11 year old: Joe Feldkamp (Waseca)
12 year old: Jacob Ginskey (Owatonna)
13 year old: Austin Erickson (Medford)

Front Row (L to R): Joe Feldkamp (Waseca), Landon Seiler (Medford),
Payhten Busho (Owatonna), Owen Honstad (Waseca)
Back Row (L to R): Austin Erickson (Medford), Jacob Ginskey
(Owatonna), Savanha Hofbauer (Owatonna), Presslee Hodgman
(Owatonna), Kennedy Hodgman (Owatonna)



ANDREW LAWRENCE CHILI COOK-OFF

TWO BREAKFASTS KEEP THE
BREAKFAST CREWS BUSY!

St. Mary’s School was bustling on January 27, to kick off
Catholic School Week. The breakfast served in the cafeteria
was a good start for the event. The cooks served up over 339
meals to the hungry patrons. As usual, SMS received all the
(free-offering) proceeds for the event. THANKS to all who
attended this special breakfast. THANKS to the Saturday prep
team for setting up the cafeteria and prepping the food: Jerry
Barry, Tom Bremer, Tony David, Al Nelson, John Oberstein,
Tim Rice, Ken Thurnau, Matt Thurnau, Lyle Snider, Walt
Spindler, Earl Wheeler, and Ron Wolf.
Thanks also to the Sunday kitchen staff: Pat Baldwin, Tom
Burke, Brian Carlson, Tim Chicos, Tom Docksey, Steve Fisher,
Kevin Gallagher, Tom Gebur, Richard Gerdts, Roger Green,
Vince Guggisberg, Jeff Hall, Lee and Paul Jardine, Jim
Kaplan, Joe Kearin, Mark Kearin, Dennis Kelm, LaVerne
Klecker, Izzy Leonard,Reegan Lindholm, Pat McGrath, Al
Nelson, Ethan Pieper, Will Pieper family, Lavern Soukup,
Grady Strand, Curt Supalla, Jeff Vortherms, Eric Wandersee,
Rick Wittrock, Dan Wolfe, and Dave Wunderlich.
The second event to report was held February 10 – the annual
KC Valentine Breakfast, with the proceeds going to Relay for
Life as well as various KC projects held during the year. The
attendance was good with about 283 happy customers.

Thanks to the Saturday prep team: Jerry Barry, Tom Bremer,
Brian Carlson, Tony David, LaVerne Klecker, Al Nelson, John
Oberstein, Tim Rice, Ken Thurnau, Matt Thurnau, Lyle Snider,
and Ron Wolf.
Thanks also to the Sunday kitchen staff: Pat Baldwin, Brian
Carlson, Tim Chicos, Tony David, Tom Docksey, Steve
Dornquast, Steve Fisher, Kevin Gallagher, Tom and Laura
Gebur, Roger Green, Vince Guggisberg, Jeff Hall, Lee and
Paul Jardine, Mark Kearin, LaVerne Klecker, Terry Kuck, Izzy
Leonard, Reegan Lindholm, Pat McGrath, Al Nelson, Tony
Nguyen, John Pfeifer, Ethan Pieper, Will Pieper family, Greg
Robillard, Dan Sawyer, Grady Strand, Troy Titus, Trent
Tucker, Jeff Vortherms, Rick Wittrock, and Dan Wolfe. We have
many great workers, so if we missed anyone, please accept our
apologies.
Comments from satisfied patrons continue to pour in about the
excellent food and service. If you haven’t attended a breakfast
recently, it’s about time you give it a try. You’ll be delighted.
The benefit breakfast for February 24, for the 4-H Purple
Ribbon Club, was canceled due to blizzard conditions. Tickets
for this breakfast will be accepted at the next breakfast on
March 17 for the St. Mary’s Music Boosters. The students
deserve our support. Take advantage of these opportunities to
support fine groups of youth here in Owatonna – and enjoy a
great breakfast as well. Come join us if you're interested in
helping and having a good time doing it.

Another successful chili cook-off was held on February 2,
2019 at the Owatonna Armory. The chili cook-off benefits the
Andrew Lawrence Memorial Scholarship Fund.  This is the
15th year the chili cook-off has been held to raise money for
scholarships to Catholic youth heading off to a college or
university.  And, as usual, Owatonna Knights were well
represented as chefs, bakers, organizers, volunteers and
guests; serving 40 chilies to over 600 guests. The event
raised over $11,000. Grand Knight Dan Sawyer commented,
“It really speaks to the caliber of our Knights how we
support events like the chili cook-off.  It amazes me how
much our Brother Knights do to benefit the Owatonna
community.”

KC Chefs included: Grand Knight Dan Sawyer, along with
fellow Knights Tom Docksey, Dave Effertz, Greg Lenz, Don
Robinson, Jeff Titus, Jon Hanson, Dustin Reese (PGK), Mark
Kearin, Kurt Lindenbaum, Wade Schroeder (PGK), Ryan
Sanford (PGK), Joe Elbert (PGK), Nic Matejcek (PGK), Dan
Wolfe (PGK), and Ron Kubicek.

 Winners include:
•  People’s Choice White:  #6 Julie Robinson
•  People’s Choice Red: #2 Dave Effertz
•  Chef’s Choice White:  #6 Julie Robinson
•  Chef’s Choice Red: #5 Don Robinson
•  Grand Champion White: #33 Angela Sager
•  Grand Champion Red: #28 Craig (CA) Allen
•  Fame Award Flame Award: #29 Todd Berglund
•  Owatonna Best Chili (Restaurant): Costas’ Restaurant

To date, $52,000 in scholarships has been awarded to Catholic
youth, and this year, the fund will award an additional $6,000
in scholarships in May.

Brian Carlson and wife of Brother
Knight Dave Wunderlich, Leah
Wunderlich greet patrons with a
smile.

Brother Knights Tom Docksey,
Dave Effertz, and Greg Lenz
compete again in this year’s event.
Effertz finally won People’s Choice
in the red category after years of
competing, remarking
“perseverance pays off!”



2018-19 COUNCIL OFFICERS

Chaplain: ................................... Fr. James Starasinich
Grand Knight: ............. Dan Sawyer (612) 840-6608
Deputy Grand Knight: .............................. Tom Jirele
Chancellor: ................................................ Lee Jardine
Advocate: ............................................................. Open
Warden: ................................................................ Open
Inside Guard: ...................................... Eric Wandersee
Outside Guard: ........................................... Rich Gerdts
Financial Secretary: ..................... Dan Wolfe (PGK)
Treasurer: ............................................... Tom Eichten
Recorder: .................................................. Greg Nelson
Trustee (3 year): ..............................  PGK Dave Lax
Trustee (2 year): ........................  PGK Gary Sanford
Trustee (1 year): ......................... PGK Nic Matejcek

Directors and Chairmen
Program Director: ....................... Tom Jirele (DGK)
Membership Director: ....... LaVerne Klecker (PGK)
Adv/Publicity Director: ............... Dan Wolfe (PGK)
Aid & Assistance: ...................................  Greg Nelson
KC Chorus Director .......................... Stephen Nelson
Building Director ...................................... Tom Elbert
Director of  Faith Activities: ....... Dave Lax (PGK)
Director of Family Activities . Nic Matejcek (PGK)
Dir. of  Life Activities: ...................................... Open
Dir. of  Community Activities: .............. Lee Jardine
Gambling Manager: ...............................  Terry Evans
District Deputy: ....................... Gary Sanford (PGK)
KC Hall Manager: ..........  Mark Cunningham (PGK)
General Agent: .................................... Ben Schleicher

Our Knight of the Month is Kory Klecker. He
became a Brother Knight in February 2003 and,
not surprisingly, was sponsored by his father,
LaVerne Klecker.
Kory grew up in Owatonna and following high
school graduation he attended South Central
Technical College to study Machine Tool
Technology and Business Administration. He
started his work career with Dagry Tooling
where he was the Manufacturing Manager. He
later made the move to join a new start-up
company in Owatonna called Sputtering
Components as one of their first employees.
After 12 years with the company, Kory is
currently the Director of Manufacturing. Kory
and his wife Sara are members of Sacred Heart
Parish. They have two young boys, Parker and
Max, who you may have seen helping us with
our KC Bell Ringing the last few years.
In his free time, Kory enjoys watching his
boys’ sporting events, as well as hunting,

fishing, camping, and most any outdoor activity. In addition to his volunteer time at
KC events, Kory also is involved with Ducks Unlimited and Minnesota Pheasants
Association. We thank Kory for his many years of service and support to our
Council and look forward to adding a third generation of Klecker family to the
Knights down the road.

Chaplain’s Message by Rev. James Starasinich

Dear Brother Knights,
Lent is upon us, beginning later this year with Ash
Wednesday on March 6. Lent is a moment of grace and not a
season of dreariness or drudgery because of the call to do
penance. It is actually a call to conversion, to redirect our lives
to God by reflecting on our relationship with Jesus. As
members of the Body of Christ, the Church, we speak of being
on a way of ongoing conversion. Our human nature seeks
comfort, consolation, and rest from the demands that work and
the challenges of life bring upon us. St. Paul helps us when he
speaks about Jesus: “For Jews demand signs and Greeks look
for wisdom, but we proclaim Christ crucified, a stumbling block
to Jews and foolishness to Gentiles, but to those whom are
called, Jews and Greeks alike, Christ the power of God and the
wisdom of God. For the foolishness of God is wiser than
human wisdom, and the weakness of God is stronger than
human strength.” (1 Corinthians 1:22-25)
The crucified Savior, through the cross, brought salvation and
Jesus himself invites us, as his disciples, to take up our cross
daily if we want to be his followers, and thus true disciples.
The cross represents all that does not go according to our
plans. We all have good intentions, but life does not always go
the way we would like. The cross of illness, being unemployed,

an overbearing boss, difficult relationships, or whatever
causes some type of suffering in our lives is to be embraced
with faith. It is the way of the cross that leads to salvation. The
Church helps us this Lent through the exercises of prayer,
fasting and almsgiving. These three weapons enable us to
draw nearer to God through more frequent communication
(prayer); getting rid of or abstaining from things that are not
really important for our lives (fasting – and not only from food
and drink but things like the computer, television, hobbies, etc.
Origin, an ancient Christian writer of the Church, put it simply:
Fast from sin!); and relying on Providence through charity
(almsgiving – remembering the words of St Paul: “Those who
want to be rich are falling into temptation and into a trap and
into many foolish and harmful desires, which plunge them into
ruin and destruction. For the love of money is the root of all
evils, and some people in their desire for it have strayed from
the faith and have pierced themselves with many pains.”) (1
Timothy 6:9-10)  Let us take up these weapons this Lent and
fight the good fight of faith!
A happy and holy Lenten season to all!

Kory Klecker

Dues Reminder: Annual dues renewals have mailed out. Please pay your annual dues as soon as possible and make arrangements to
pay any past-due dues. State and Supreme Council continues to charge Council #945 for all members so it is essential that we collect
our dues in a timely manner to pay these on behalf of each member and to allow us to do all we do as a Council. Also, note that all
members should have received 2 raffle tickets each. These are an additional $5 each and give you a chance to win some great cash
prizes. Drawings are held at the State Convention in May. Half of the money from each ticket comes back to us as a Council, so it is a
great fundraiser for us also. More tickets are available from LaVerne Klecker or Dan Wolfe, if you want to increase your chances.
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KNIGHTS OF COLUMBUS
Council No. 945
P.O. Box 945
Owatonna, MN  55060

RETURN SERVICE REQUESTED

Benefit Breakfast
St. Mary’s School Music Boosters

& 4-H Purple Ribbon Club
March 17,    8:00 a.m. - 12:00 p.m.

St. Mary’s School

Benefit Lenten Fish Dinners
Every Friday during Lent

KC Hall     5:00 - 7:00 p.m.


